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Hello All,

I am now approaching the last meeting for the Community Panel for this year, which will be in December 2009.  The time has passed very quickly and once December has passed, I am only too aware that I will only have three more scheduled meetings with the team.  At the December meeting I hope for us all to reflect on what we have learnt from the past meetings and lessons learned about things that have worked out well for the panel and things which might have worked a little better.  So far I can say that I have enjoyed every meeting and the preparation for each of them has provided me with a better insight and some increased knowledge of the complex issues we discuss and debate.

On 27th August our Panel meeting was held at Tullie House to incorporate a site visit which some of the panel members had requested.  This was done to refresh and update members with information regarding the collections, together with an informal chat with some of Tullie House staff members, in connection with the proposed move to a charitable trust.  I think it is always useful to try and de-centralise some of the scrutiny meetings from the civic, where appropriate and particularly where a subject or piece of work surrounding a treasured public service like Tullie House, can invoke and encourage participation from the service user.

Lead members who are working with officers on certain topics are finding this arrangement to be invaluable and I have had reports back from those officers that they too appreciate the closer working relationship with the panel member.  
At our meeting held on 14th October one of the items discussed was the Resource Centre.  Ms Tammie Walsh, Principle Housing Officer, Mr Taylor, Housing and Health Partnerships Manager and Mr Peter Rhodes, Manager of the John Street Hostel, attended the meeting to give a presentation not only about the Resource Centre and its importance to those who are suffering from homelessness, rejection and disconnection from society but to the Carlisle community as a whole.  They had prepared a 15 minute DVD, showing brief interviews of some of the people who have used the hostel service.  It demonstrated not only the dedication of the 15 (that’s right there are only 15 staff members who maintain both hostels), wonderful staff who help to provide and maintain the service, but was also a celebration of the success of the care they willingly give very much on a 24/7 basis.  Not all members have been lucky enough to see the DVD, I am sure arrangements can be made if anyone would like to view it. Please contact me if this is the case.

At our meeting on December 1st we will be discussing the Women and Families Replacement Homelessness Accommodation.  I have asked Ms Walsh if she will be able to produce a similar DVD for this meeting, if we can organise it, can I extend this as an invitation to any member who may be interested in the progress of the project, to attend the panel meeting, you will be most welcome.  
Can I also take this opportunity to thank all the officers who have made valuable written contributions and verbal reports to the Community Panel so far this year and thank you also, for giving us your time and support when we have come to meet with you to discuss various issues and topics.    

Nicola  
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